MINUTES         Hawaii Writers Guild      June 6, 2017

Held at the Thelma Parker Public Library

Officers of the Guild present: 
Ray Pace - President, Cece Johansen -Vice President, Duncan Dempster -Treasurer and Website Officer, Julia Pace - Secretary, Eila Algood - N. Hawaii Director, 

Present:
Ray Pace, Duncan Dempster, Julia Pace, Eila Algood, Cece Johansen, Frannie Titosky, Dave Fouts, Tamara Hynd, Jim Gibbons, Juni Medeiros, and Joy Fisher. 

Pres. Ray Pace called the meeting to order at 12:50 pm.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The attendance sheet was passed around and initialed for those present with sticky fingers since we were still eating lunch. Minutes of the last meeting held May 9, 2017 were read by Julia Pace, Secretary and approved.

Duncan Dempster, Treasurer, reported that we have taken in $1000 and spent $223.95 for 2 website domains, email domain, and Website creation. There is an expense in his coming report for $35.00 for an ad in the recent Waimea Chorus Production program. In addition, two checks were written to reimburse Ray Pace for $20.00 for the Guild’s GET license and $51.00 for the Trade Name registration which he had paid personally. There was a bill from the bank for $16.00 for HWG checks. Duncan reported that we have twenty-five paid members.  At the end of the meeting, we had twenty-seven members and had taken in another $80.

Duncan brought up the issue of how to charge for membership in the Guild, now that we are in the sixth month. Julia Pace made a motion seconded by Cece Johansen that we pro-rate membership by quarters. The motion was carried by a vote of 5/0. 

Ray Pace made a motion seconded by Eila Algood that we start our membership year in April. The quarters would start at April 1, July 1, October 1, and Jan 1. Membership would cost $10 less each quarter. The motion was carried by a vote of 5/0.

Ray Pace reported on the Public Relations and Community Outreach Committee. He reported that the Guild will need to start thinking about how we will get grant money to pursue events in the future. Suggestions from the group included a class in grant writing that is offered by Tutu’s House and also one at the North Hawaii Research Center in Honokaa. Cece offered to talk with Tutu’s House to see when the next grant writing course is scheduled.  Eila knows somebody in Hawi she will try to contact who writes grants and has just gotten a NEA Grant.

We discussed getting a HWG banner to hang at meetings and events and Eila will be contacting SYCO Printers in Kapaau to get a quote.  

Eila Algood, North Hawaii Director, reported that the Guild will be holding three readings at North Kohala Public Library in Hawi.  The dates of these readings are Aug.14, Sept. 25, and Nov. 13 from 6:00 – 7:30 PM. Each reading can have as many as eight readers.  Amy Elizabeth Gordon is assisting in the organization of these events. Eila plans to send out an email to Guild members for those who may want to sign up to read.

In addition to organizing the N. Kohala Library readings, Eila is also looking for a publisher for The Spirit of NoKo, her Guild project book of poetry and prose inspired by living in and visiting North Kohala.  She is developing criteria for entries to be published in the book and plans to start with submissions from Guild members. She is hopeful that she will be able to accept submissions from middle and high school students. She expects the project to promote inclusivity and offer an opportunity to be published for members who haven’t yet written a book. She has created an email site for the project - Kohalabook@gmail.com. She will have more information as it becomes available.

Bryan Furer, South Hawaii Director, was not able to attend the meeting due to family illness.

Eliza Cahill, Membership Director did not attend. We have three new members to welcome. Janet Carpenter was voted in through email on Monday June 5, and two new members were voted in at the meeting. Juni Medeiros, well-known to us joined at the meeting. Joy Fisher, playwright, read for us and was also voted in unanimously.

Cece Johansen made a motion seconded by Julia Pace that all current members who have not filled out the intake admission on line (which didn’t exist when we joined) will be required to fill out the form.  Frannie Titosky reminded us that this kind of membership data is often called for when applying for a grant.

Duncan Dempster, Website Officer, was asked to put an Events category on the website page and to move the membership button over to the left so it can be more easily found.

The next Guild meeting will be held July 11, Tuesday about noon at Cece’s home. It is a potluck

The meeting was adjourned at 1:45 PM. 

Respectfully submitted,
Julia Pace, Guild Secretary



Announcements:

Please note the schedule for the Guild Writer Critique Group held at Thelma Parker Public Library.  See the attached flyer.

We are saddened to report that our own dear Frannie Titosky has plans to move to Seattle later this summer. She will be missed.  

Requests for placement on the July 11th Agenda are required per By-laws to be sent via email to Ray Pace, Guild President at raypacewrites@gmail.com ten days prior to the meeting. The Agenda will be emailed five days prior to the meeting on July 6. Agenda requests are due by July 2.	
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